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Amidst a year of unprecedented changes throughout our nation and world, we remained steadfast in our hope to host the Alfred E. Smith Memorial Foundation Dinner in person. As the October 1 Dinner drew near, it became clear that the 1,000-person event which turned into a 50-person outdoor tented event would have to take a turn to go 100% virtual. Many of us have struggled to keep some sense of “normalcy” – whether it is creating a new routine, continuing to attend mass (virtually or in person), or reaching out to friends and family. Keeping the traditional feel of the Dinner was my wish.
On October 1, 2020, His Eminence was joined by Vice Chair Mary Erdoes to host the 75th Annual Alfred E. Smith Memorial Foundation Dinner at the residence. Our first virtual Dinner was a smashing success. The program was enjoyed live by 628 viewers on our exclusive donor portal and by 9,583 on our website. Social media posts about the event reached a cumulative 157,919 people on Cardinal Dolan’s (142,689) and the archdiocesan’s (15,000) Twitter and Facebook pages. The virtual format included a pre-event with videos highlighting the history of the Dinner and past honorees and speakers. The featured event included a breathtaking national anthem from St. Patrick’s Cathedral by Nadine Sierra followed by remarks from Cardinal Dolan and Mary Erdoes who flawlessly balanced the gravitas of COVID-19 with the hallmark humor of the occasion. We paid homage to frontline workers, including you, our pastors, in a video highlighting the valiant efforts within the Archdiocese of New York to combat the virus. In presidential election year tradition, our honored speakers were the Democratic and Republican presidential candidates. Vice President Biden and President Trump delivered messages via video. It is my pleasure to share with you the full recording of our pre-event and program here. 
We were fortunate to have a committed group of loyal supporters as well as significant new donors that enabled us to raise $6.2 Million. We honored subsequent refund requests totaling $821,500, still netting an incredible $5.5 Million to support our deserving grantees in 2021. Given the state of our country and the world, this effort is truly remarkable and we are so grateful to our benefactors. In response to the pandemic, the Foundation disbursed a record breaking $8 million in grants at the peak of the COVID crisis to sixteen non-profit organizations serving children in the most vulnerable communities of New York. COVID-19 emergency response grants to the Archdiocese of New York ($2 Million) and Inner-City Scholarship Fund ($2 Million) enabled us to support your parishes and schools – a top priority. The Foundation has already begun allocating 2021 funds to assist grantees and hopefully provide additional help to our communities as parishioners continue to feel the effects of COVID-19.

Much of the Foundation’s success is thanks to our dynamic board members. I invite you to “meet” this impressive group on our website here. In a typical year, we host two board meetings in the fall and spring. In 2020, the Alfred E. Smith Memorial Foundation board devoted significant time and energy into our work, actively participating in four additional extraordinary meetings. From clergy and professors, to financiers and real estate professionals, to lawyers and authors, our board members represent diverse professional and personal backgrounds yet share a deep commitment to the mission of the Catholic Church and the Foundation. Our board has three thriving committees – Development and Grants, Nominating, Finance and Audit – and recently launched a fourth Communications Committee to expand the breadth and depth of our mission’s reach. The board has capacity for 25 members and we currently have a healthy 22-member board with promising new members in the pipeline. 
To celebrate our Diamond Anniversary, we look forward to returning to our, in person Dinner format at the Hilton on October 21, 2021. We have already begun work to ensure 2021 will be a fantastic year celebrating the history of the Dinner, its founder Francis Cardinal Spellman, namesake Alfred E. Smith, and all of the individuals and causes served through the Foundation. 
The Dinner demonstrates that the Catholic Church has a presence and a voice in American society; and, with this platform, we continue to renew our mission: to bring hope to bring hope to the neediest children of the Archdiocese of New York, regardless of race, creed or color.  To learn more about the Al Smith Dinner and grantees, I invite you to visit http://www.alsmithfoundation.org/the-dinner/.
As always, I thank you for your service to the people of God here in the Archdiocese of New York. Please know that I am always available to you on my cell phone number (646) 251-0045, or by email at bettina.alonso@archny.org. 
With gratitude,
Bettina
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